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Fresh Meadows, NY 11366











June 2017
Dear Parents,

The application for your child’s admission to the Kindergarten class in Holy Family Catholic Academy has been completed by our receiving the required records; and, therefore, we are happy to welcome you and your child to the Holy Family Catholic Academy Community.

An orientation meeting has been arranged for you and your child on Wednesday, September 6th,  2017 at 10:00 a.m.  Kindly assemble in the school hall to meet the teacher and then you will proceed to the Kindergarten classroom.  May I ask you to bring with you the following:
· A check or cash for $120.00, this includes a technology fee for internet use upgrades and to purchase crayons, glue, markers, lined paper, special pencils etc., that your child will use for the art supplies and materials needed during the school year.  
· A check or cash for $250.00 per family sent in with the oldest child in a clearly marked envelope with your family name marked Volunteer Fee.  (Fee will be returned after your 25 hrs. of Volunteer service has been completed and approved.)

Regular classes will begin Thursday,  Sept. 7th , 2017 at 8:05 a.m. and dismissal will be at 12:05 a.m.  Children are to be in full uniform and will line up in the center of the school yard.  We remind you that all boys are required to wear oxford-style black, tie, school shoes, velco shoes are acceptable; the girls wear either blue or black oxford-style shoes or buckle shoes with soft heels and soles, velco shoes are acceptable.  Also, the girls wear navy blue knee-high socks; the boys wear blue or black socks.  Boys do not wear a tie; they wear white polo shirts.  (On Monday, September 11th – dismissal is at 2:55PM.  Morning drop off begins @7:40 AM.)
On the first full day of school, kindly send your child with the following:
· 1 large backpack




   
-   2 boxes of tissues



· 1 lunch box 
          Both labeled with child’s name

-   2 rolls of paper towel
· Change of clothes: underwear, socks and long pants, in a large Ziploc bag labeled with child’s name.
· 1 pair of inexpensive headphones for use in the computer lab in a Ziplock bag labeled with child’s name.

Please note that we have three plans for the payment of tuition.  First you may pay the full yearly amount by September 1, 2017 and take a 2% deduction on the total.  Second, you may pay quarterly using the enclosed envelopes.  The first payment is due on September 1, 2017; note carefully the due dates printed on the envelopes.  Third, you may make monthly payments by dividing the total yearly amount by ten; these payments are to begin on July 1, 2017 and end on April 1, 2018.  Other individual arrangements are not permitted nor are post-dated checks.  Such actions impact adversely on our School Budget. We also accept major credit cards.  You may stop into the General Office to pay by credit card or you can call the General Office to pay by telephone.  Please note:  To help defray the charges received from the bank, there is an annual $50 fee for credit card use.

I thank you for the confidence you have shown in the teachers and staff of Holy Family Catholic Academy by choosing it for the Catholic education of your child.  May God reward you for this most important decision.







Sincerely yours,

       






Miss Mary C. Scheer

Principal


